August 22, 2011 Drama Club Meeting

The first Drama Club meeting of the 2011-12 school year was held on Monday, August 22 from 3:30-4:30 on the stage.  The meeting started with introductions.  Everyone went around the room and said their name, grade and something they did over the summer.

After introductions, we played a Mad Libs ice breaker.  The original story was “The Fox and the Grapes” from Aesop’s Fables, but the students inserted various nouns, verbs and adjectives to create their own stories as a group, which were acted out by a few volunteers.

The use of all of the nouns, verbs and adjectives was a clue to the announcement of the fall musical: SCHOOLHOUSE ROCK LIVE! JR.  The show is a musical based on the old television cartoons of the same name from the ‘70s, ‘80s and ‘90s. The show is written for a cast of 6 people (3 boys and 3 girls), but we will be expanding the cast to a maximum of 12 (most likely 6 boys and 6 girls).

We then discussed important things to know about the auditions:

· Auditions will be Thursday, August 25th after school on the stage.

· Students wanting to audition should prepare a song (at least one verse and refrain) from a Broadway musical that best showcases their vocal ability.  Songs from SCHOOLHOUSE ROCK are acceptable to sing.
· Songs will be sung a capella (no piano or CD) and must be memorized.

· Students will come to auditions, fill out an audition form, be called in to sing individually and will then be free to go.

· Students may or may not be asked to read from the script.  Since the bulk of the show is music, and there are not many lines, we may skip this to save time.

· Students are also asked to bring a list of any conflicts that they have from auditions until October 14th.  This includes, but is not limited to: sports practices, church/religion classes, dance/music/vocal lessons, doctor’s appointments, vacations, etc.  There are only 16 rehearsals before the show, so it is imperative that students can attend the majority of rehearsals.

· Rehearsals are scheduled for Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays from 3:30-6:00.

· The performances will be October 13th and 14th.
· Students who are only interested in being on stage crew should stop by auditions to fill out a form, so we have their information.  You will not have to sing.

After discussing auditions, Megan gave the students some tips for how to have a successful audition:

· Know something about the part you are interested in playing, and prepare accordingly.  Example: If you are interested in singing one of the country songs in the show, pick a song that showcases your ability to do so.
· Come prepared.  Have a song picked out and rehearsed ahead of time.  Memorize your lyrics, and try to develop a bit of a character

· Don’t sing a song that is out of your range.  Example:  An alto should not try to sing songs from “Phantom of the Opera.”  Straining your voice to hit extremely high/low notes could be damaging.

· Don’t apologize or make excuses.  Everyone makes mistakes (forgets the lyrics, has a sore throat, gets nervous, etc.), but don’t make a big deal out of it.  If you mess up, just stop, take a breath, and ask if you may start again.

· Relax, be confident and focus.  Don’t get fidgety and move around too much.  Find something in the room to focus on, and don’t let yourself get distracted from it.

· Warm up your voice before you audition, so you don’t hurt yourself, and can sing to the best of your ability.

· Use natural movements, but do not choreograph your audition.  Parts of your song may motivate you to move around or gestures with your hands and arms, which are perfectly acceptable, but try to keep the movement to a minimum.

· Keep your hands out of your pockets.  If you are unsure of what to do with your hands, just keep them down at your sides.

· Don’t chew gum.

· Project your voice.  We need to know that when you are on stage we will be able to hear you clearly in the front row and up in the sound booth.  While we do use microphones for performances, there are times when they don’t work, and someone who is very soft spoken is much more difficult to hear than someone who can fill the gym with their voice.

· Be polite.  Introduce yourself when you come in, and tell us what song you will be singing.  When you are finished, say thank you.  This is a general rule of thumb when auditioning for any director.

· Have fun!  If you look bored during your audition, it’s going to be hard to tell if you will be able to express any emotion during the show.  If you look bored, the audience will be bored.  

We ended the meeting playing a theatre game called “What Are You Doing?”  In this game, students stand in a circle, and one by one ask the person next to them what they are doing.  Whatever that person responds with is the action the questioner must then act out for the rest of the game.  The students “did” various things including: make cupcakes, go shoe shopping, ride a motorcycle, play video games, and act like a monkey.
